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Ref.No.MAIT/PY/2408               December 12, 2021 

 

Shri Tanmay Kumar, IAS 

Chairman 

Central Pollution Control Board 

Parivesh Bhawan, East Arjun Nagar 

Shahdara, Delhi – 110032   

 

Subject: Request for withdrawal of Hon’ble CPCB letter to the Central Board of Indirect Taxes 

and Customs, dated 01.12.2021, for verifying the registration of PIBOs at the time of clearing 

consignment 

 

Respected Sir, 

 

Greetings from MAIT! 

 

This is to kindly bring to the notice of Hon’ble CPCB that the online registration process of 
PIBOs under the PWM Rules is held in abeyance for the three months and till the time the 
final Notification of the EPR Regulations is released by MoEF&CC. Since the PIBOs are 
unable to register themselves for Authorization under the PWM Rules or apply for renewals 
for existing Authorization, we request the Hon’ble CPCB to withdraw the letter to the Central 
Board of Indirect Taxes and Customs, dated 01.12.2021, for verifying the registration of PIBOs 
at the time of clearing consignment.  
 
This letter may lead to unintended consequences of impacting clearance of PIBOs 
consignments and thus may disrupt the business operations/ supply chains. We humbly 
request for the withdrawal of this letter or a notification to the concerned authorities for holding 
the enforcement in abeyance till further notice. 
 

With regards, 
 
 
 
 
 

George Paul 
Chief Executive Officer    
 

 

CC: Smt. Divya Sinha, Scientist 'E', Central Pollution Control Board 
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